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May is a great month. Not only because it contains my birthday and
anniversary, but it gives us both the peak of spring and the dawn of
summer and the opportunity to honor American heroes. And it gets us
another month closer to having our new Cabana completed. All in all, a
beautiful thing. Happy May!

If you’ve attended our meetings recently, you've noticed that we've had
some pretty good speakers give some of their precious time to talk to
us and address our concerns about Fiesta Gardens in particular and
San Mateo in general. We've had the Mayor and Police Chief, as well
as the developers of the Passages project, and all have been
informative. This is something that we’d like to do on a regular basis, at
the same time making sure we don’t waste anybody’s time. So, we're
asking for suggestions – who would you like to see and/or what topics
would you like covered? Please email me your ideas and we’ll see
what we can do to bring you topical and informational speakers.

Buy a Brick! Help us complete the project with a commemorative brick
laid in front to our new Cabana. See the information and order form on
our website and in the following pages. If you know the whereabouts of
any longtime past residents (or their children), please pass the
information on to them as some of them might possibly want to
participate.

One more thing. We all need to really give it up for Eleni Hulman, our
Bee Editor. Every month, without fail, we get a Bee that provides
information to our community with exceptional quality. On top of it, she
has to deal with Board Members that can’t get their articles to her by
the deadline (I am the #1 culprit, but I’m not alone) so she can get us
our Bees in a timely manner.

Eleni – I’m sorry (again) and THANK YOU for what you do for Fiesta
Gardens. It doesn’t go unnoticed.

Enjoy May. I know I will.

See you at the next Zoom Board Meeting on Wednesday, May 4th (Star
Wars Day) at 7PM. The next Board meeting will be

7PM via Zoom call.
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7 p.m., Zoom call

Deadline to get articles and ads to Bee Editor.

City Meetings will be held online via Zoom calls. For more
information on these calls, please visit

Where: Remote via Zoom call
When:  7:00 PM - 9:00 PM

Where: Remote via Zoom call
When:  7:00 PM - 9:00 PM

.
Where: Remote via Zoom call
When: 7:00 p.m. - 9:00 p.m.

E-Waste Drop-Off and Community Paper Shred. For more
information call (650) 522-7297 or visit:
https://www.cityofsanmateo.org/2617/Free-Recycling-Events
Where: Beresford Park, 2720 Alameda de las Pulgas
When: 9:00 AM - 12:00 PM

The pool will be opening as planned on
Saturday, May 14th. It will be open
weekends only until Monday, June 6th.
The pool will then be opening 7 days a
week. Pool hours will be 12:00 noon until
8:00 PM.

The swim lesson program will be in full swing starting
Monday, June 13th. More information and swim lesson
forms can be found on our website or at the pool. Adult
swim will also be back Fridays, Saturdays, and Sundays
from 11:00 AM to 12:00 noon.

Pool wristbands will be delivered to your porch in the next
few weeks. Look for a white envelope. Pool wristbands will
only be delivered to those residents that have paid their
2022 association dues.

Due to the construction of the new facilities, there will be a
temporary fence placed around and inside the pool area.
We do not plan on having to close the pool or adjust hours
anytime during construction but conditions are subject to
change.

For forms and and information please visit:
www.fiestagardenshoa.com

https://www.cityofsanmateo.org/3971/Agendas-Minutes-Public-Meeting-Portal
https://www.cityofsanmateo.org/3971/Agendas-Minutes-Public-Meeting-Portal
https://www.cityofsanmateo.org/2617/Free-Recycling-Events
http://www.strivesanamateo.org
http://www.fiestagardenshoa.com
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The FGHA Board Meeting did not have a quorum.  The meeting started at 7:06 PM.  Board Members in attendance were: Steve
Strauss – President, Roland Bardonay – Parks and Steve Muller – Pool Maintenance.

There was not a quorum so the minutes could not be approved.

$181,000 in our operating account.
We paid out $7,600 in the month of February.
$38,500 was collected in the month of February for 2022 dues. Total to date collected in dues is $181,400.
Three more members reached full payment in February for the special assessment.  So far 458 members out of 489 have
paid in full.  20 are still making payments and 11 are in collections.
We have $1,236,000 in the Cabana Funds/Reserve Account.
Finances are in great shape.

We have invited our new Mayor to one of our future meetings and he will get back to us.
Prop 19 passed and made changes to Prop 13.  Children will now need to decide living in the home they have inherited and
get tax benefits vs selling or renting.  The Howard Jarvis Taxpayers Association is trying to repeal this part of Prop 19.
You can see the general plan for San Mateo at www.strivesanamateo.org

Irrigation has been restored to certain areas of the park to maintain the lawn.
Behind the tennis courts local kids have turned it into a hangout with furniture.  Things will be cleaned up and thrown away.

Progress on the new cabana looks great!

Foundation for the side building has been poured.  The main building will be poured soon.  Some framing has started as
well.

The lifeguard/bathroom foundation has been poured.  Valerie has taken care of the ordering of the windows and doors.  Joseph is
very busy making sure everything is going as planned.  David Martin is spearheading the brick fundraiser.

The next Meeting will be held on Zoom, Wednesday, April 6th at 7pm. Meeting ended at 7:38pm.

https://www.cityofsanmateo.org/3971/Agendas-Minutes-Public-Meeting-Portal
https://www.cityofsanmateo.org/3971/Agendas-Minutes-Public-Meeting-Portal
https://www.cityofsanmateo.org/2617/Free-Recycling-Events
http://www.strivesanamateo.org
http://www.fiestagardenshoa.com
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The FGHA Board Meeting was called to order at 7:05PM.  Board Members in attendance were: Steve Strauss – President, Roland
Bardonay – Parks Director, Steve Stanovcak - Pool Director, Christine Saenz – Social Director, Rich Neve – Civics Director, Naresh
Nayak – Vice President, and Steve Muller – Pool Maintenance.

The Mayor of San Mateo Rick Bonilla was the Guest Speaker. Rick has been involved in many different organizations
that serve our City and State.

There were many questions regarding ADU’s (Accessory Dwelling Units).  He acknowledged that there are many passionate feelings
regarding ADU’s and affordable housing.  He did say that 88% of all ADU’s have been single story and that they may not be used as
short-term rentals.

The City of San Mateo is putting breaks on just office buildings. They must now include some housing units. Many City Councils
along the peninsula agree that there has been too much office space built and not enough livable homes.

He addressed the unhoused people living under highway 92. This area is under the direction of Cal Trans.  Although it is worrisome,
they can’t just be kicked out, sent to other areas or put on buses to other cities or states.  The State has money to help with these
issues.

Lastly, the Passages Project passed. Building permits have not been submitted.

$182,000 in our Operating Account.
We paid out $13,700 in the month of March.
$7,700 was collected in the month of March for 2022 dues. We have collected 96% of our dues thus far.
So far 458 members out of 489 have paid the special assessment in full.  20 are still making payments and 11 are in collec-
tions.
The Review Statement has been done and has been posted on the website.

The pool will open May 14th for weekends only. Hopefully, the pool will be open full time June 6th or June 13th.
Swim lessons will start on the 6th or 13th.

Thanks to Mayor Bonilla for being our guest tonight.
Music in the Park will resume this year. Look for future dates.

The Easter Egg Hunt will be April 16th. Anyone who would like to help, please contact Christina or meet at the park around
9:30am to help get things ready. Festivities start at 10:30am.

The furniture behind the tennis courts will be removed.

The chemicals and supplies are great.

Nothing to report

Nothing to report, let's move on to the cabana renovation.

Eleven accounts are still in collection. ASAP has several options that will discussed in Executive Session.
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The cabana is moving right along.  Some plumbing is starting, and the lifeguard building has been inspected.  Windows should be
installed in a couple of weeks. There will be a fence between our area and the storage units.  We are set to be finished with
construction the middle of December. Hopefully we can have a grand opening before Christmas.

We are selling personalized bricks on our website.  The brick will be installed in the area of the cabana. You can order online or you
can get a form that you can fill out and return. After July 1st the price of a brick will go up.  We can accommodate 200 bricks.  The
sizes are 4x8, 8x8 and 16x16. Visit our website for more details. The information is found under the “Cabana Remodel”.

The next Meeting will be held on Zoom, Wednesday, May 4th at 7pm. Meeting ended at 8:11pm
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